

P.O. Box CR429, Crawl CR BX, Hamilton Parish, Bermuda
Tel: 293-2263 • www.hamiltonparish.bm • www.hamiltonparishcouncil

Hamilton Parish Council (HPC) Annual Report for January 2017 to March 2018

NOTE: It was recommended by Peter Barrett (Fmr. Treasurer) that the Annual Report should coincide with the fiscal year as observed by the Bermuda Government. This report reflects that change.

Membership: During the year there were no resignations or additions regarding the council during the calendar year 2017. In February 2018 Richard Winchell (Chair) and Peter Barrett were replaced by Larry Hodge and Shelly Steede, with Amoti K. Nyabongo serving as council chair.

Meetings: The Council was scheduled to meet on the second Thursday of the month at the Lyceum Building on Wilkinson Avenue. The council was published in the Royal Gazette January 2017 and again in February 2018. During the extended period the council met 13 times and there was one public meeting held in May 2017.

Audit: 2017-pending finalization.

HPC #9 Radnor Road: Repairs to sink, connection pipes and water heater due to leakage reported. No movement/action regarding undeveloped land.

Hamilton Parish Scholarship: A total of \$10,000 was awarded for the Hamilton Parish Scholarship Program, information on the program is one our website, our Facebook page and on Bermudascholarships.com. HPC members contributed funds and attendance fees to the scholarship. This years awardees were Candice Albouy and Andeasha Busby, both receiving \$5,000 dollars each.

Website and Facebook: The Hamilton Parish Council maintains a website and a Facebook page. The website and Facebook page are used as platforms to store important documents; administer the HPC scholarship program, manage communications, and share information with parish residents and the public.

Hamilton Parish Cleanup: This annual effort was held in conjunction with the island wide KBB initiative. The event was held May 13th.

Hamilton Parish Public Meeting: Agenda items included but were not limited to, introduction of the membership, Scholarship Program, Recipient of scholarship addressed the attendees on her experience, update on new toilet facilities at Shelly Bay Field and the challenges, and the parish cleanup.

Parish Signs: We have received the necessary permits to post the signage at Blue Hole Hill welcoming motorists and the like to Hamilton Parish in a westerly direction and St. George's Parish in an easterly direction.

Amoti K. Nyabongo

Chairman - Hamilton Parish Council